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FROM THE PRESIDENT'S MESSY DESK    FEBRUARY 2024 

Happy Valentine's Day! Ahh, February, the month of love, hearts, ros-

es, fancy romantic dinners, and best of all, JCEA application is on 

line and ready for you to download and handout! 

I want to thank my Big Dipper Board, especially Diana Vance, for her 

never ending work to make sure the application was correct, not only 

for everyone on the National level, but for Michigan and Ohio as well. 

After board approval, and one more set of eyes from our National 

President, it's finally on the website for you to download and fill out. 

I know that many chapters do not participate in the Big Dipper or 

have had issues with us for whatever reason, and we sincerely hope 

that you will give us a second chance. We have not increased dues, 

they are still $10.00 per year. Our sole purpose is Educational Assis-

tance for our kids, veterans, and you too. The funds that we raise 

from our FUN NIGHT go directly to our Educational Assistance ac-

count which is a separate savings account and only accessed when 

checks are written to our winners once a year. Any donations we re-

ceive for JCEA go into the savings account and nowhere else. 

One of our goals for this year is to increase our membership and this 

is where you all come in. We would like to see each chapter select 

one member to become a Big Dipper Rep and contact our 1st VP 

Connie Shuck with your name and chapter number. Once we have 

a group together, we will begin holding meetings to get you excit-

ed so you can get your chapter excited. 

I know that I said I would tell you the theme for FUN NIGHT this 

month but I am waiting until our National President announces 

hers. I'm like that little kid before Christmas sneak-

ing around looking for presents because she can't 

wait! 

 Lets go BIG and Lets have FUN while we EDU-

CATE,   

Pat Lomonaco,  

National Big Dipper President  

February 2024 
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WHAT IS BIG DIPPER YOU ASK?  Well, here is your answer 

The “Big Dipper” Organization  

The Big Dipper is an auxiliary of Blue Star Mothers of America, Inc., that came into be-
ing in Milwaukee, Wisconsin November 7 at the 1951 National Convention.  

The objectives of the organization are threefold: 1) honoring outstanding members of 
the Blue Star Mothers, 2) sponsoring a “Fun Night” at conventions and 3) providing ed-
ucational assistance. In the beginning membership was very exclusive.  

To be a member of Big Dipper a Blue Star Mother (BSMA), all BSMAs in good standing 
are encouraged to become a member of Big Dipper. Membership is easily accom-
plished. You submit your name, address, application form (found on the National Web-
site AND IN THIS NEWSLETTER).  

The second objective is to sponsor a Fun Night which is held annually during Conven-
tion for both the National and Department. This event is held at the request or permis-
sion of the Big Dipper President and the President of the parent organization. This is a 
time to promote harmony, goodwill, cooperation and fellowship, not just among Big 
Dipper members, but among all BSMA. This event is also a way to garner more money 
for the educational assistance fund, which comes from the dues of Big Dipper members 
and any possible donations. Each event has a theme.  

One of the most popular activities held on Fun Night has been a silent auction. Chapters 
and individuals are encouraged to collect items and donate them to be sold. The bid-
ding goes on throughout the evening during the other activities and then about 30 
minutes before the evening ends, the bidding is closed and the winners are announced.  

The last objective is to provide educational assistance to a child(ren) and grandchild
(ren) of a veteran or BSMA member; a veteran, active duty personnel, a BSMA member 
or the spouse of a veteran or active duty personnel are eligible to apply for educational 
financial assistance.  

The educational assistance fund was dedicated to the memory of Josephine Calenda of 
PA 22 at the National BSMA Convention held in Lansing, Michigan in 1989. Josephine, 
after many years of active service in BSMA, died that year while holding the office of 
National Big Dipper President.  



 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Happy February! 

We hope this newsletter finds you well and thriving. As the month of love unfolds, we are sending 

warmth and appreciation your way. Welcome to the latest edition of our monthly newsletter, with up-

dates and events. 

Membership Spotlight: Embracing Love and Passion we currently have 200 Big Dipper members. 

February Challenge: we are looking /searching for Big Dipper Representative from each Chapter, please 

reach out to let us know if you’re interested. 

Thank you for being a vital part of our sisterhood. We look forward to another month of growth, col-

laboration, and success together. 

If you join now, you will be eligible to participate in all of the 2024 convention Big Dipper activities, 

however, be aware that our membership dues cover us from Sept. 1 through Aug. 31.  To continue your 

membership for 2024-2025, you will be receiving a renewal in June of 2023.  If you are attending our 

2023 convention, you can renew there at that time if you wish for the 2024-2025 fiscal year. 

   

Link:  www.bluestarmothers.org or Blue Star Mothers of America, Inc  

Select:  Big Dipper/membership/membership dues 

Online payment with PayPal or by check (mailing information listed on the membership form which is 

in this newsletter). 

 

Respectfully yours in Service, 

Please feel free to reach out if you have any questions. 

Respectfully, 

Yours in Service 

Connie M. Shuck (Moler)  

Email: 
1vp.bd@bluestarmothers.us 
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NEW MEMBERS AND RENEWALS, EVERYONE, PLEASE FILL OUT THIS FORM  AND 

SEND IT IN SO WE HAVE A RECORD OF YOUR MEMBERSHIP. 

This is the only application to use, Please check the mailing address. 

Blue Star Mothers of America, Inc. 

National Big Dipper Auxiliary 

Membership form for 2023-2024 

 

Name:__________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Address:________________________________________________________________________ 

 

City:__________________________________    State:__________   Zip:____________________ 

 

Phone:____________________________________________________ 

 

Email:_____________________________________________________ 

 

Chapter:___________________________________________   Department:_________________________ 

 

Date:___________________________________________  Check #:________________________________ 

 

** if you belong to a Department, please send form to your Department Big Dipper Financial Secretary** 

Send form AND check for $10.00 paid to the order of Big Dipper Auxiliary.   

if paying through Paypal, please fill out this form and email it to:  finsec.bd@bluestarmothers.us 

 

FOR BIG DIPPER USE ONLY  BELOW THIS LINE                                                                                                                                   

                                                      

 

Processed:_______________________  

Deposited:_______________________  



Chapter Donation information 

Every year, members of chapters donate 

 funds to the JCEA.  This plaque/award 

goes to the chapter that donates the  

most money.  Could this chapter be  

yours?   

It will be awarded at the 2024 National  

Convention in ????????????. 

Please send all donations to the Big Dipper Financial 

Secretary, Gen Schindler.   

Be sure to specify where your chapter donation is to 

go,  ie: JCEA fund or convention expenses.  If no no-

tation is stated, it will automatically go to the JCEA 

Educational Fund to be awarded at the end of the 

fiscal year. 

 



Hello Big Dipper Sisters, 

When sending any monies to Big Dipper, as your 2023-2024 National Financial Secre-

tary, I am shariig the following pointers to facilitate locating any checks: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

checks payable to 

National Big Dipper Auxiliary  

 

National Big Dipper Auxiliary 

c/o:  Gen Schindler, Big Dipper Financial Secretary 

P O Box 423   Coarsegold, CA 93614 

 

By helping me with the above information, I will be able to help you as  

quickly as possible. 

Thank you so much, Gen Schindler,  

2022-2024 National Big Dipper Auxiliary Financial Secretary 


